Redcliffs Residents Association

Minutes of the meeting held at 7.30pm on 4 August 2014 at 124 Beachville Road

1. Present: Peter Crowe, Fletcher Stanton, Chris Doudney, Pat McIntosh Apologies: Peter Croft Absent: Allan Boucher, Grant Bargrove

Welcome: Peter Hyde (webmaster)

- 2. Declaration of interest none
- 3. Minutes. The minutes of the meeting of 7 Jul 14 were received and agreed. In addition the subcommittee structure was confirmed as:
 - a. SCIRT, Main Road Master Plan Peter Croft, Chris
 - b. Community support, social, fundraising, newsletter Fletcher, Allan, Peter Crowe
 - c. CCC, Coastal Pathway and sea wall Chris, Pat
- 4. Peter Hyde spoke about the website and requested the newsletter be sent as a pdf file for inclusion. He offered to meet the secretary to produce instructions on using the website. Residents should be encouraged to use the website form to subscribe for email updates. He was thanked for all the volunteer work he has done on the website.

Action: Sec

- 5. Notice of motions none
- 6. Correspondance in: a letter was received from Christchurch Yacht Club requesting support for funding applications. Agreed.

 Correspondance out: Chris to write to Ross Herrett

 Action: Chris
- 7. Finance: no change to report
- 8. Reports of sub-committees:
 - a. meeting with Liz Studholme of CCPG and Adrian Thein CCC planner and four RRA committee members on 24 July at which a paper was submitted about the Coastal Pathway planning and a request made to the planners for local input at this stage.

 Nothing heard back as yet so committee to contact Adrian.

 Action: Sec
 - b. Chris reported negative feedback from a CCPG representative about relations with the RRA which was felt to be inaccurate and unhelpful. The Chairman undertook to speak with the co-ordinator.

 Action: Chairman
 - c. Chris is to make a submission to the Community Board about the proposed renovation of the table tennis clubroom as the Redcliffs Community Pavilion.
 - d. A hearing about the Main Road Master Plan has taken place but the RRA had concerns that their views on traffic management proposals damaging the economic viability of the village were not being appreciated. A follow-up letter to the Hagley Ferrymead Community Board is needed.

 Action: Chris
- 9. General business Peter Hyde commented that the new seats in Beachville Reserve were much appreciated, and that Neighbourhood Week funding was available. It was agreed to apply for funding for a similar event to the previous year. **Action: Fletcher**
- 11. Next committee meeting at Redcliffs Community Shed at 7.30pm on 1 Sep 2014.